Wynberg Boys' Junior School



NEWS

PENTANGULAR ATHLETICS TRAINING

3 March 2017

Practice sessions for this event commenced this morning at 07:00. Training days are from a Monday to a Friday. Please ensure that your son is punctual. See your son tomorrow morning.

There are some additional training sessions arranged at WBHS. This will take place on a Monday and Wednesday afternoon from 15:00 to 16:00. The boys will be coached by Mr Gerber and Mrs Townsend. Please encourage your sons to attend these additional training opportunities. Tomorrow will be the first one of these training sessions. Please speak with your son and make the necessary arrangements for this after school opportunity.

BROTHER OF THE WEEK

3 March 2017

Congratulations to Reuben Maart from De Waal who picked up R100 and handed it in.

CONGRATULATIONS

3 March 2017

Dylan Bantom (7A) must be congratulated for his selection into the WP swimming team that is to participate in a gala in Durban on 9 - 13 April 2017.

We are proud of his achievements and wish him well in this gala.

ASSESSMENTS

3 March 2017

New families to the school might not know how pupils are assessed at school. Assessment happens throughout the school year and all assessments contribute to each term's report. Please consult your son's assessment plan for guidance as to when assessments will happen.

At WBJS we have at least one assessment week per term for every grade and we try to focus our Gr 4 to 7 pupils more closely on their studies by calling them examinations in May/June and in November.

There are no extramural activities during Examination week in Terms 2 and 4 only.

This term's Test Week starts On Tuesday 14 March.

GRADE 7 MUSIC ASSESSMENT

3 March 2017

Well done to the following GR 7 boys for going all out for their class music assessment on Folk music: Farhaan Brey, Abdu-Dayyaan Hartley, Gabriel Kiewietz, Zachery Porthen and Rushen Talmakkies

INTRODUCING "WATER WARRIORS"

3 March 2017

Next week we are going to try and help along our B and C fields by encouraging boys to be 'Water Warriors' and to bring grey water from home to water them.

The fields will be demarcated into grades and each class will water their area.

Let's see if we can make a difference.

EASTER EGG COLLECTION

3 March 2017

We have once again started our annual Easter Egg collection for the underprivileged. The donations will be handed over to the Co-Workers of Mother Teresa who will distribute it to various children's and old age homes.

The marshmallow eggs are preferred.

Thank you to those parents who have already sent in Easter Eggs.

The last day for donations is 23 March. We appreciate your generosity.

OPEN MORNING

3 March 2017

Last Friday we had our Open Morning for prospective parents. We welcomed about 100 parents and showed them around our school. Thank you to all the staff and pupils who helped make the event successful.

A special mention must go to those parents who provided eats and helped serve tea.

It added a new dimension to the Open Morning which was very well received.

You did us proud! Supera Moras

GOING HOME AFTER SCHOOL

3 March 2017

A reminder that for the safety of your boys, all boys should leave the school grounds within half an hour of their end of school, or extramural activities.

Boys should, however, remain within the school grounds whilst waiting to be collected. We have been informed of boys going across to Mary Poppins to make "tuckshop" purchases. Boys should also be correctly attired and may not leave school in their bathing costumes or without shoes!

Please ensure your son is clear arrangements for collection after school before arriving at school.

LOST PROPERTY

3 March 2017

Please assist us in ensuring that we are able to return any lost items by:

- * marking all items including towels, lunch boxes, shoes and socks.
- * writing full names on the back of the neck or in the waist of trousers.

Please check your son's clothing regularly – boys often pick up clothing that doesn't belong to them and although they are named, continue to wear that clothing without noticing that it is not theirs. If you check their clothing regularly and find something that does not belong to your son, please return it to the school.

There are currently tables in the front quad with many various items that have been found, mostly unmarked. Please encourage your sons to look for lost property.

THANK YOU

3 March 2017

Thank you to the parents who assist with lifts to and from sports matches and eats for teams and spectators, who provide flowers for the front office and offer to host touring boys.

Thank you to the families who support the school financially and make contact us with offers to 'fund' new additions/items to our school. Your assistance and generosity contributes to the well-being of our Wynberg Boys' Junior School community

CAN YOU HELP?

3 March 2017

Thank you to the Grade 4's who recently planted their vegetable garden. As you know this will require watering. If you are able to send a bottle of grey water to school with your son, please leave it upstairs outside a Grade 4 classroom.

COMING UP THIS WEEK:

3 March 2017

Thursday 9 March Grey's Water Polo Tournament starts (PE) Sandwich Day Old Boys' Sports Day (WBHS)

LOOKING AHEAD

3 March 2017
Tuesday 14 March
Test Week starts
Grade 2 Outing to Simons Town
Thursday 16 March
Grade 2 Outing to Simons Town
Pentangular at RBPS
Friday 17 March Donut Day

SUPPORT WBJS WHEN YOU SHOP

27 February 2017

If you, or any family members, would like to support the school without doing anything other than your regular shopping please read on.

WBJS earns money from purchases made at Makro OTTERY only IF your Makro Card is linked to support WBJS and swipe the card when you pay for your purchases.

The My School Card works in a similar way. WBJS earns money if your My School Card is linked to support WBJS and you swipe the card when paying for your shopping.

No hassle, no fuss and your whole family can help. Forms for both cards will be available from the Secretary's Office. If you already have a card, please link it to support WBJS.

LOOKING AHEAD

27 February 2017

Thursday 9 March Grey's Water Polo Tournament starts (PE) Sandwich Day

Old Boys' Sports Day

CALENDAR for 6 March 2017 - 13 March 2017

9th Mar 2017 **Grey's Waterpolo Tournament**

9th Mar 2017
Old Boys Sport

9th Mar 2017 Sandwich Day

18:00 - 19:00 13th Mar 2017

FINCOM

RESOURCES added in the last 7 days

Newsletter 6.2017

http://downloads.d6communicator.com//downloads/resources/122_resource_58b42257ea0fc940516254.pdf

Newsletter 7.2017

 $http://downloads.d6communicator.com//downloads/resources/122_resource_58b41d9d95f1c343277355.pdf$

CURRENT WATER RESTRICTIONS AND THE IMPACT ON THE SCHOOL

An update on the impact of current water restrictions to the school fields from Mr Poleman. http://downloads.d6communicator.com//downloads/resources/122_resource_58b3ef08daf91598097903.pdf

GALLERY Added to to the gallery in the last 7 days. Click on an image to download a hi-res version

CENTAGE	DESCRIPTION OF C
	outstanding achievems
	mentorious achieveme
	substantial achieveme
	adequate achievement
	reoderate achievement
	elementary achieveme
	not achieved

BROTHER OF THE WEEK







Want to get the news as it happens? Download the desktop communicator http://www.school-communicator.com/download.php

Wynberg Boys' Junior School